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 Sallie Independence Foster, 1867 (center), University of North 
Alabama Archives and Special Collections, Florence, Alabama

BANQUET SPEAKER TO INTERPRET   
THE LIFE OF SALLIE INDEPENDENCE FOSTER

Friday�s banquet speaker and story performer 
Dolores Hydock will introduce us to a 

young woman from Florence, Alabama, in the 
nineteenth century.  In �A Sweet Strangeness 
Thrills My 
Heart,� Hydock 
tells the story 
of Sallie 
Independence 
Foster, who 
began keeping 
a diary in 1861 
when she was 
twelve years old.  
Her performance 
reveals the life of 
a young girl who 
confronts the 
realities of war  
as her brothers 
and family friends leave to �ght in the Civil 
War.  Sallie�s diary continues for another 22 
years and Hydock�s performance allows us 
to journey with Sallie through adulthood, 
marriage, and child rearing in north Alabama 
through the late 1880s.  Hydock�s program has 
been described as �richly entertaining,� and 
�funny and moving in unexpected ways.�  Her 
presentation at the AHA banquet will provide 
a unique interpretation of archival materials 
from the University of North Alabama Special 
Collections.

A native of Reading, Pennsylvania, Hydock 
has lived in Alabama since the 1970s when she 
came to interview people of Chandler Mountain 
for a folklore project.  She is well known for 
her one-woman shows, storytelling, acting, and 
as an Alabama Humanities Foundation Road 
Scholar.

Dolores Hydock, courtesy of 
Dana Smithberg
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During my underaduate studies at Howard College, 
now Samford University, I served as a student 

assistant for Dr. William Pratt Dale, a historian who 
associated with sophisticated leaders in higher education 
and enabled me to meet them through our friendship 
that lasted until his death in 1971. Dean Dale was 
close friends with James Sulzby, founding 
president of the Alabama Historical 
Association, and I was usually present 
when Sulzby came to visit Dale to talk 
history, politics and gossip.

One day in early 1956, I received 
a letter from Sulzby informing 
me that he was inviting me to 
become a member of the Alabama 
Historical Association, which was 
an organization of professional and 
lay historians. It acquired members 
by invitation only; not just anybody 
could join according to Sulzby.

As a result, I attended my �rst 
meeting of the AHA in April of 
1956 in Montgomery during the 
time of the Bus Boycott. As we 
drove into the Capital City on 
old Highway 31, we met two 
or three city buses. The only 
persons on any of the buses 
were the white drivers and one 
or two black passengers seated 
about middle ways of the bus.

Memories of the 1956  
Annual Meeting in Montgomery
By Chriss H. Doss

Continued on page 18
















